COMPANY K NEWSLETTER

ditor: R.K. Hayashi

Dist: H. Nakabe

10th Anniv. Edition 1976-86

HIGHLIGHTS and SPOTLIGHTS

NOVEMBER 13-14, 1976: The first dinner meeting of the newly formed Co. K Club, 442nd Association was held at the Kyoto Inn, San Francisco. During the banquet at the Yamato Restaurant the following officers were named and installed: President Walter Lesinski; Vice President Rudy Tokiwa and Secretary - Treasurer Harry Nakabe. The annual reunion was set at first weekend of November. Interim meetings to be held in January at Fountain Valley and in May at Fresno area. Former Co. K veterans from California and out of state came to the reunion. It was also decided that the 1977 reunion will be held in Reno, Nevada.

MAY 1977: Alice and Marion Zeller from L'Escarene, France stopped over in San Francisco enroute to Long Beach. They were entertained by Co. K veterans in October 1976 before they departed for a 14 day stay in Hawaii. Alice and Marion Zeller were made honorary members of Co. K.

NOVEMBER 4-5, 1977: Harrah's Club, Reno, Nevada was the site of the first reunion of Co. K Club members and their families. The following members were present: Tom Kawano; Harry Hoshiko, Harry Hamada, Harry Kawahara, George Nishi, Haru Sakaji, Etsuo Kohashi, Harry Nakabe, Yorio Aoki, Rudy Tokiwa, George Abe, Stanley Sakuma, Kiyoshi Yoshii, Tak Goto; Frank Fujino and Tom Takahashi. A grand time was had gambling, sightseeing and dinner show.

NOVEMBER 4-5, 1978: Kyoto Inn, San Francisco was the site again for the second reunion sponsored by Co. K. Club. Former Co. K members and their families from California, Hawaii, Utah, Idaho and Washington came to renew comradeships and recall past wartime experiences and exploits. The banquet was held at the Yamato Restaurant. Barhopping followed the banquet, and following morning a Sunday brunch was held at Miyako Hotel.

MARCH 1978: During his short visit to California Dr. and Mrs. Robert Foote from Cornell University were entertained by his former Co. K friends. They were entertained at a dinner given at Yamato Restaurant. Attending the dinner were: Chet Tanaka, Kiyoshi Yoshii, Rudy Tokiwa, Midori Yoshii, Alys and Haru Sakaji, Masako Tanaka, Stanley and Tamaye Sakuma, Nancy Pura and Harry Nakabe. He is remembered as a fearless platoon leader who earned the respect from all the members of Co. K. Lt. Foote was wounded twice and did not return to the company after his second wound. Over the years when he visits California or Hawaii he makes sure to contact his Co. K. comrades.

JUNE 23-28, 1979: The 1979 Nisei Veterans Reunion was held in Honolulu, Hawaii. Sheraton-Waikiki Hotel was the reunion headquarters. Co. K Chapter of Honolulu hosted and entertained the visitors from Mainland. The farewell banquet was held at Lung Fung Chop Suey Restaurant on King Street. Mainland visitors were: George and Kay Abe, Takaji and June Goto, Harry and Betty Hoshiko, Tom and Mary Kawano, Renee and Sanji Kimoto, Harry Nakabe, Nancy Eura, Haru and Alys Sakaji, Chet and Missi Tanaka, Rudy Tokiwa, Tom and Haruno Yamashita, George and Nancy Uchimiya, Kiwoshi and Midori Yoshii Dr. Robert and Ruth Foote, Sam and Virginia Ichiba, Nobuo and Minnie (Braggar) Kimura, Frank and Yuri Matsuda, John and Lily Matsudaira, Jack and Yo Shiota, Jimmie Tatsuda, William and Mary Kochiyama. A grand time was had by all. Vice Pres. Tokiwa announcedthat a special 5 day reunion will be held in September 1980 at San Francisco.

OCTOBER 1979 Members of Co. K Club joined with other 100th/442nd in the San Francisco area to welcome visitors from Bruyeres on their brief stopover in San Francsico. They just returned from a 14 day stay in Hawaii visiting their Hawaiian friends. The Hawaiian veterans invited them for a vaction in Hawaii. Harry Nakabe, Rudy Tokiwam, Chet Tanaka and Kiyoshi Yoshii met the Bruyeres contingent at the airport to drive them to Hotel Manx. In the evening a reception was held at the hotel to welcome them to San Francisco. They were entertained by their former 100/442 friends in grand "mainland" style. After their visit they departed for Los Angeles to return home to France. They could only stay one night.

NOVEMBER 3-4, 1979: The Kyoto Inn was the site for the 1979 Reunion. Co. ICLA K Club thanked Chet Tanaka for the proceeds of his "442nd Combat Team" pamphlet reprinted from the original to be donated to the special 442nd scholarship fund. The pamphlet sells for \$3.00 per copy postpaid. It was decided that a special reunion will be held in 1980, and the date was set for September 2-8. A special contingent from Hawaii will be coming to the 6 day affair. During the banquet at the Yamato Restaurant a framed picture of Rudy Tokiwa taking POWs to the rear and the inscription of the appreciation plaque to be presented to Rudy was read. After the banquet the group went to Jinsei Bar for rest of the evening. A brunch was held on Sunday before departure.

AUGUST 30-31, 1980: Over the Labor Day Weekend the veterans of the 36th Division honored their 100th Infantry Battalion and 442nd Regimental Combat Team comrades during their annual reunion. 100/442 veterans from Hawaii and mainland journeyed to Dallas, Texas for this special reunion. The highlight of the reunion was the meeting for the first time the survivors of the Lost Battalion met with their "rescuers" to thank them for the great personal sacrifices they madetto rescue them. All three battalions of the 442nd RCT including separate company and task force were awarded the Presidential Unit Citation for their rescue action. The City of Dallas rolled out the "red carpet" for the 100/442 veterans.

SEPTEMBER 2-7, 1980: The 6 day affair started out with a "Bang" when the Hawaiian C. K veterans and their families came into the "Pu Pu" Hospitality Room of the Kyoto Inn loaded down with the goodies from Hawaii. During the 6 day gettogether they partook in the following events: a pot-luck supper and a Chinese dinner; special showing of the "Pride and Shame" film and the famed "Aloha Bruyeres" documentary; golf; a guided tour of San Francisco; a Boat/Bay Cruise; a trip to the Bay Meadows race track; a nightclub tour; a preview of the "Go For Froke" exhibit at the Presidio Army Museum; a Banquet at the Yamato's: a picnic at Coyote Point and a special "Hawaiian Night" at the "Jinsei Juky Bar." On September 8, the Hawaiian contingent headed for Lake Tahoe to try their luck at the gaming tables. Fun was had by all of the Co. K veterans and their families. Speakers for the banquet were Eric Saul. Director of Presidio Army Museum and Masayo Duus author of "Bruyeres. The main speaker for the evening was retired Major Walter Lesinskiformer commanding officer of Co. K who spoke about his personal relationship with the men and efficers of his company. In closing he said that he was very proud of the combat accomplishments of Co. K. Highlight of the dinner was the donation of \$500 from Co. K of Hawaii.

MARCH 7, 1981: Over 2,000 people attended the dedication of the "Go For Broke" exhibit at the Presidio of San Francisco. The ceremony began at 1 P.M. when Senators Daniel K. Inouye(E) and Spark Matsunaga(100-MIS) reviewed the 6th Army Honor Guard in front of the Presidion Army Museum. High ranking city, state and army officials attended the function. The keynote speaker was Mike Masaoka(PRO-442) who spoke on the subject of racial discrimination, war hysteria, relocation camps, formation and exploits of the 100th and the 442nd and post war accomplishments of the Japanese Americans. Mayor Feinstein of San Francisco, Senator Inouye and Senator Matsunaga opened the exhibit with a ribbon cutting ceremony. In the evening a banquet was held in the Fairmont Hotel. Both Senators Inouye and Matsunaga were the keynote speakers for the banquet attended by over 1,000 veterans, families and friends. On November 1 the "Yankee Samurai" exhibit(MIS) joined the "Go For Broke"t." Dedication and ribbon cutting ceremony were held followed by a banquet at the Presidio Officers Club. It was 40 years ago on November 1, 1941 that the army language school began at the Presidio of San Francisco.

NOVEMBER 7, 1981: On this day the beloved Chaplain (Colone-USAR-Ret.) Hiro Higuchi who was the chaplain for 2nd Battalion passed away. He is remembered by the 442nd veterans as the "front-line" chaplain who comforted the men while helping the Medics to bandage the wounds and to check the personal effects of the KIAs so no derogatory items were sent back to their families. He will be sadly missed by the veterans of the 100th and 442nd and everyone who came to know him. May he rest in peace.

NOVEMBER 7-8, 1981: Again the Kyoto Inn was the gathering place for the 1981 reunion. All the girls worked hard to provide the "pu pu" for the hospitality room. Discussion was held on the 1982 National Veterans Reunion to be held in Los Angeles, August 5-8, 1982. The highlights of the reunion will be the 100th/442nd and MIS Exhibit at the Los Angeles County Museum and the Nisei Week Parade. Co. K Club will have a hospitality room at the reunion. Guest speaker at the dinner was Eric Saul Director of the Presidio Army Museum who spoke on the special qualities of the Japanese especially about "fulfilling or honoring moral obigation-"GIRI" and the future of the 100/442 and MIS Exhibits. Because of his untiring efforts to promote the history of the 100th and the 442nd he was made a honorary member of Co. K Club.

AUGUST 5-8, 1982: Japnese American veterans from all wars coverged on Hotel Hyatt Regency in Los Angeles to partipate in the XTH Tri-annual Nisei Veterans Reunion. Veterans, their families and friends came from all part of Hawaii and Mainland to meet with past friends and to make new friends. All types of activities were planned to keep the visitors entertained. The highlights of the reunion was the "100th-442nd -MIS Exhibit and the Nisei Week Parade. Farewell banquet was held in the Regency Ballroom. Many former Co. K members were seen at the reunion.

NOVEMBER 5-6, 1982: A post Los Angeles reunion gettogether was held in San Francisco. Rudy Tokiwa gave a report on the Co. K Club activities at the reunion. Chet Tanaka spoke on the book sales of the newly published "Go For Broke" Pictorial History Album(April 1982) and the "442nd Combat Team" pamphlet. He also thanked everyone who came to the book signing party held on July 17 at the National J.A.C.L. Headquarters in San Francisco. Plans for 1983 were discussed.

FEBRUARY 19, 1983: The world premiere of "Nisei Soldier: Standard Bearer for an Exiled People" produced by Loni Ding was held at the Palace of Fine Arts in San Francisco. A reception preceded the screening. Coleka Club members participated in this event. A large audience was on hand to view the new film.

MARCH 24-27, 1983: 442nd RCT 40th Anniversary Celebration was held in Honolulu, Hawaii. 100/442 veterahs mainly from Hawaii and few from the mainland attended the celebration. Co. K Club members stayed at the Pagoda Inn arranged by the boys Co. K Chapter of Honolulu. During the 4 day affair mainland group was wined and dined by their Hawaiian comrades. Few stayed after the celebration to visit their friends in Kauai. All types of entertainment were provided for the visitors. At the Sayonara banquet at the Sheraton-Waikiki Hotel Senator Daniel K. Inouye was the main speaker. Island of Maui was selected as the site for the 1985 National Nisei Veterans Reunion.

SEPTEMBER 19, 1983: The "Go For Froke" and "Yankee Samurai" exhibits were officially opened to the public at the California State Capitol Building when Governor Deukmejian cut the ribbon in front of the entrance to the east wing. Speeches were given by high state officials praising the exhibit. Rudy Tokiwa represented the Go For Broke, Inc., at the ceremony. He also helped with the setting up of the exhibit.

MOVEMBER 4-5, 1983: Co. K Club members and their families near and afar met again for the annual reunion at the Kyoto Inn, San Francisco. The main discussion was about the 40th Anniversary of the liberation of Bruyeres. On October 18, 1944 the men of the 100th and 442nd liberated the town of Bruyeres from the Germans after 3 days of tough fighting. A special reunion of the men of the 442nd RCT and the people of Bruyeres will be held in October of 1984. The farewell banquet was held at the Yamato Restaurant.

MARCH 26, 1984: The "Go For Broke" Exhibit was dedicated at the U.S.S. Arizona Memorial Museum, Pearl Harbor, Hawaii. The ceremony began with presentation of colors by the 100th/442nd Reserve Unit. Eric Saul spoke on the Historical Synopsis of 100th and 442nd. Keynote speaker was Senator Daniel K. Inouye. The exhibit will remain at the museum till August 1984 when it will be replaced by the "Yankee Samurai" Exhibit.

APRIL 15, 1984: Dr. Raymond Collin, daughter and son-in-law were feted at a Japanese dinner party sponsored by the Co. K Club at Yamato Restaurant. This concluded his 3 week stay in California. Prior to coming to San Francisco he and his family were entertained by 100/442 veterans of Los Angeles and Fresno area. Tom Kawano and Y.R. Hirabka a Fresno lawyere headed the reunion committee. Before Dr. Collin left for home he invited all of the veterans to the 40th anniversary celebration of the liberation of Bruyeres, France. The celebration will take place in October of 1984.

MAY 7. 1984: Reverend Masao Yamada our 3rd Battalion Chaplain, 442nd Regimental Combat Team passed away in Hawaii. All the 3rd Battalion veterans remember him as the "jovial and gutsy" chaplain who came up to the front to give prayers to the men going into battle. On one occasion he asked for a truce from a German officer to pick up the wounded and the dead. God was with him when the jeep he was riding ran over a German tank mine(Teller) of Merit, 2 Purple Hearts and Distinguished Unit Badge. He will be missed by the veterans of 442nd RCT and his friends. May he rest in peace.

JUNE 3, 1984: At the dedication of a new book called, "Chikara" written by Robert Skimin of El Paso, Texas held at Japanese Garden, Mickey Grove Park near Lodi Rudy Tokiwa and Dick Hayashi represented the Go For Broke, Inc. Tokiwa gave a short talk on the history of the 442nd RCT. A copy of the "Yankee Samurai" book was given to Robert Skimin.

JULY 18-21, 1984: A mini-reunion was sponsored by the Co. K boys of Seattle, Washington. 60 visitors from Alaska, Hawaii and the mainland came to reunion. During the reunion the visitors were treated to a boat cruise, salmon dinner at Tillicum Village, Blake Island, a trip to Victoria aboard the Princess Margerite and other optional tours to Vancouver, B.C., Mt. Rainier, etc. Dick Naito, John Matsudaira, Tosh Okamoto and Frank Matsuda hosted the reunion supported by the National Veterans Committee of Seattle and its Auxiliary. Reunion headquarters was at the American West Sixth Avenue Motor Hotel. The main discussion was about the forthcoming October reunion in Bruyeres. A large contingent from Seattle area have signed up to go the reunion.

AUGUST 1984: In the August issue of the National Veterans of Foreign Wars magazine an article titled, "The Nisei: American Soldier" written by Vincent T. Tajiri was included with the rest of the stories about the veterans who served overseas. Paul Bannai and Chester Tanaka presented copies of the "Yankee Samurai and Go. For Broke Album" to VFW Commander-in-Chief Clifford G. Olson, Jr. Paul Bannai is an official with the Veterans Administration in Washington, D.C. Co. K exploits is prominently mentioned in the artie. cle.

OCTOBER 6, 1984: The Minneapolis Star and Tribue had a special article on the Nisei and their involvement with World War II. This article was published in conjunction with the "Go For Broke and Yankee Samurai" Exhibit being shown at the downtown Minneapolis Pillsbury Center. Pictures of three Nisei veterans is shown with the article. One of the veterans is Nob "Braggar" Kimura of Co. K, 442nd RCT. "Braggar" Kimura tells about his wartime experiences as a member of Co. K, 442nd RCT. He talks about the 210 men of Co. K who went into battle to rescue the "Lost Battalion" of the 36th Texas Division of which only 17 men survived. At the end he says, "I'm no war hero." "I was just doing my part for my country, that is all, to prove I'm a loyal American."

NOVEMBER 3-4, 1984: The 8th annual reunion of Co. K Club was held in San Francisco again at the Kyoto Inn. The July 4-7, 1985 Nisei Veterans Reunion in Maui was discussed. In the evening the banquet was held at the Yamato's to honor Masayo Duus author of "Tokyo Rose, Orphan of the Pacific and Liberators of Bruyeres." Keynote speaker was Dr. Clifford Uyeda, past president of the National J.A.C.L. He talked on the subject, "Japanese Americans Today and Their Link With the Past." Following the speech Masayo Duus received a special appreciation and recognition plaque from the National J.A.C.L., a plaque of honor from Co. K Club, scrolloof appreciation with signatures of the people attending the banquet and a certificate of appreciation and recognition from GoeFor Broke, Inc. Masayo Duus thanked everyone for the recognition she received and then talked about why she wrote the story of "Liberators of Bruyeres." The english version of her book will be coming out sometime in 1987. Paul Hara of Livermore filmed the banquet on video tape to be shown to people who were unable to attend the dinner.

OCTOBER 20-21, 1984: The 40th Anmiversary Celebration of Liberation of Bruyeres by 100th Infantry Battalion and 442nd Regimental Combat Team was held in Bruyeres, France. A new monument honoring the men of the 100th and 442nd was unveiled on October 20 on the outskirts of Biffontaine. The people of Biffontaine erected this monument for liberating their town. On October 21 the Liberation Day ceremonies were held at Bruyeres which also included placing floral tributes at the foot of the monument erected by the people of Bruyeres in the Vosges forest where the rescue of the "Lost Battalion" took place. In the evening a banquet was held in the town of La Bresse. Over 700 veterans and their wives from Hawaii and the mainland came to Bruyeres for the celebration.

OCTOBER 4 to DECEMBER 9, 1984: The "Go For Broke and Yankee Samurai" Exhibits were put on display at the Fresno Metropolitan Museum for a two month run. Tom Kawano of Co. K Club was the chairman of the exhibit committee. The highlight of the exhibit was the personal flag of General Tomovuki Yamashita of the Japanese Army in the Philippines which was given to the late Fred Masao Watanabe of Dinuba who served as personal guard to the general. He was a member of the MIS. Besides the flag he received his personal sword and medals in appreciation for his aid at his trial. His widow loaned the items to Tom Kawano.

APRIL 20, 1985: Dedication ceremony of the "East To America" was held on Angel Island, San Francisco. This photo exhibit is about the migration of Japanese from Japan and Hawaii and their lives afterward. The keynote speaker was Congressman Norman Mineta of San Jose who served in Korea as arMIS officer. Averowd estimated at 350 to 500 came to the ceremony. Co. K Club members hauled station wagons and vans on landing barges to the island. While there they drove old and disabled persons to the site where the ceremony took place. The Go For Broke, Inc., sponsored the exhibit.

MAY 6-31, 1985: The GGo For Broke and Yankee Samurai" exhibit was put on display in Houston, Texas at the downtown public library. Highmanking incity, state and military officials participated in the ribbon cutting ceremony. The exhibit was put on by the Houston J.A.C.L. Large numbers of 36th Division veterans attended the exhibit. The Lone Star Club of Texas and the Houston Public Library System also supported the exhibit. The Go For Broke, Inc., of San Francisco furnished the exhibits.

JULY 4-7, 1985: 84 Co. members inclusing wives and guest attended the 1985 11th Triennial Nisei Veterans Reunion at Maui, Hawaii. Instead of participating at the main reunion the Maui Co. k Club hosted the Co. k visitors at the other side of the island. They went all out to fete, dine and entertain their former comrades. Some of the mainlanders remained and visited friends on other islands of Hawaii after the reunion.

SEPTEMBER 3, 1985: The San Jose Mercury newspaper carried an article on Rudy Tokiwa and Roy Uyehata who served with the MIS in the Pacific. Rudy told of his experiences before, during and after the war.

OCTOBER 13-NOVEMBER 9, 1985: European tour was sponsored by Co. K Club headed by Rudy Tokiwa who made all the arrangements. Cities and countries visited were: London, England, Amsterdam, Holland, Frankfurt, Germany, Dusseldorf, Germany, Heidelberg, Germany, Strassbourg, Germany, Epinal, France, Bruyeres, Lucerne, Switzerland, Lake Como, Italy, Milan, Florence, Rome, Citavecchia, Grosseto, Cecina, Genova, Nice, France, Lescarene, Sospel, Paris, London and then home. Members of the tour were: Minnie and Stanley Sakuma, Alys and Haru Sakaji, Mary and Tom Kawano, Betty and Harry Hoshiko, Lillian and Robert Kashiwagi, Rudy Tokiwa, Michele Okamoto and Terry Yoshida.

NOVEMBER 1985 The November edition of the Honolulu Magazine carried an article on the Rescue of the Lost Battalion by Chris T. Shigenaga-Massey. What makes this article interesting is that it tells about the personal experiences of the men of the 100/442 who rescued the Lost Battaliom and the survivors of the Texas Battalion who were completely surrofinded by the Germans. The heroic exploits of Co. K is prominently mentioned in the article to include Chet Tanaka's account of the battle.

NOVEMBER 2-3, 1985: For the first time the annual Co. K Club reunion was cancelled because of the majority of the club were still on the European tour to include President Tokiwa. In January 1986 an intermediate reunion will be held in the Los Angeles area hosted by June and Tak Goto.

NOVEMBER 9, 1985: The Hokubei Mainichi newspaper of San Francisco reprinted the article, "Nisei Soldiers: : "No Parade for These Heroes" by Soji Kashiwagi. This article originally appeared in Prism, the magazine published by the San Francisco State University journalism department. Personal account of Shig Doi(I) Chet Tanaka(K) and Wally Nunotani(Cannon) are related in this article.

JANUARY 9, 1986: The American Legion Post of Lamar, Colorado have started a fund drive to erect a veterans memorial monument at the courthouse yard of Lamar to honor all Prowers County veterans killed in military service. The monument will be made of black granite with all the names listed in white letters. It will be lit day and night, with a flag attached. The cost of the monument is \$30,000. There 31 Japanese Americans who entered the military service from Amache internment camp. Included in the list of KIAs are Arnold Ohki and Calvin Saito. Anyone wishing to make donations can do so by sending a check payable to Veterans Memorial Fund to: American Legion Post, P.O. Box 68, Lamar, Colorado. 81052. If you want to add or correct any names please send your letter to: Art Moriya, 3835 W. Radcliff Ave., Denver, Colo. 80236.

JANUARY 24, 1986: A bon voyage dinner was held at the Officers Club, Treasure Island, San Francisco for Chet and Missi Tanaka who are leaving for Hawaii for a year stay. Dr. Masako Tanaka have been hired by the Department of Education in Honolulu to set up a bi-lingual program. Chet is planning to write a book. It will be an autobiography. He will join Missi in March. Chet will work with the representatives of Smithsonian Institute when they come to Honolulu to gather materials for the 1987 Japanese American History. come to Honolulu to gather materials for the 1987 Japanese American History. Exhibit. Chet will be on sabbatical leave from Go For Broke, Inc., for a year. At the dinner the Tanakas were presented a sliver plaque of appreciation and a glass case containing all of his campaign ribbons and medals. Bryant Buhl collected the ribbons and medals for the display case.

JANUARY 28, 1986: The whole nation was shocked when the space shuttle ship exploded two minutes after liftoff. Lt. Colonel Ellison Onizuka of Hawaii was a member of the crew. He made his first space flight on January 24, 1985. This was his second mission. During the first mission he carried 100/442/MIS artifacts into space. Senator Inouye was instrumental in having the artifacts carried aboard the ship. He will go down in American history as being the first Japanese American astronaut to fly into space. A memorial monument will be erected in Hawaii in his memory.

MARCH 15, 1986: The film "Yankee Samurai" premiered at the Palace of Fine Arts, San Francisco as a fund raiser for the 1987 Smithsonian Exhibit. Over 900 people attended the funcion. The Go For Broke, Inc., supported by the Jewish organization sponsored the affair. A reception followed the screening of the film. This documentary covers the relocation camps, life-long bond between the people of Bruyeres, 40th Anniversary celebration of the liberation of Bruyeres held in October 20-21, 1984 and personal accounts of Shig Doi(I) and Chet Tanaka(K). The film was produced by the Kay Schory of Israel. This film have been shown in Europe.

SEPTEMBER 25-28, 1986: The 10th Anniversary Celebration and reunion of Co. K Club will be held in San Francisco. Kyoto Inn will be the head-quarters for the affair. Program will include a pot-lack supper, tour of San Francisco, a day at the Bay Meadows race track and a banquet. The celebration will conclude in Reno, Nevada. The reunion committee is working hard to make this a memorable 10th Anniversary Celebration and Reunion.

JUNE 1988: The "Battle Cry" for 1988 is "Go For Broke" at Reno, Nevada. The XIIth Triennial Nisei Veterans Reunion will be held in Reno, Nevada with reunion headquarters at the MGM Hotel. According to Wilson Makabe(I) Chairman of the Reunion Committee fun be had by all and no one will return home disappointed. Co. K Club is planning for a hospitality room at the reunion. See you all at the reunion in '88.

LEST WE FORGET - MAY THEY REST IN PEACE

George Nishi Frank Fujino

General Mark W. Clark, Ret. Chaplain Hiro Higuchi, Col. Ret. George Nishi Chaplain Masao Yamada Major Walter Lesinski, Ret.

VETERANS INFORMATION:

If you have lost your medals or have have never been awarded one, such as

Bronze Star Medal for receiving the Combat Infantryman Badge please write to following headquarters and be sure you include your full name, rank, service number and number of the regimental order if known:

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY Office of the Adjutant General RCPAC - PSE - AW St. Louis, Missouri 63132

NEWSLETTER: If you have any news that you want included in the next edition, please send it to Harry Nakabe

1986 Dues: 1986 dues are due now. Flease send your check payable to Co. K Club, 442nd Assn. Thank you.